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DULUTH POWER SQUADRON
MEETINGS & EVENTS 1989-1990

DATES MEETINGS

AUGUST 3 EXECUTIVE BOARD
SEPTEMBER 7 EXECUTIVE BOARD
OCTOBERS EXECUTIVE BOARD

OCTOBER 19 GENERAL MEETING
NOVEMBER 2 EXECUTIVE BOARD
DECEMBER 9 GENERAL MEETING

JANUARY 4, 1990 EXECUTIVE BOARD

JANUARY 18 GENERAL MEETING
FEBRUARY 15 ANNUAL MEETING & ELECTION
DATES EVENTS

AUGUST 19 PREDICTED LOG

SEPTEMBER 2 TREASURE HUNT

SEPTEMBER 3 CORN ROAST

SEPTEMBER 22-24 DISTRICT CONFERENCE DULUTH
DECEMBER 9 CHRISTMAS PARTY

MARCH 3, 1990 CHANGE OF WATCH

WELCOME TO OUR RECENTLY INSTALLED MEMBERS
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| hope you are all enjoying those nice days we've had, [all be it few], for some boating activity.
The weather just has to get nice soon! We did manage to clear the rain and clouds for the
Safe Boating Week activities, including the Courtesy Marine Exams conducted at the
Squadron dock on June 4th. | thank Safety Officer Larry Anderson for a project well done.
He tried something new this year and it was a great success. My thanks to all who
participated. Larry has more on this event in his article. The Voyage of the Ensign, 17 June,
celebrating the 75th Anniversary of USPS, was another fantastic day. The participation by
Squadron members was outstandingl My thanks to Bob Byrne Chairman and Gloria
DeSmedt for working on this event. More great details follow in this issue. Don't miss them!
The 4th of July festivities planned by Arne Wuorinen had something for all to participate in.
Many thanks to him and his committee for the BANG-UP celebration activities.

I'd like all Duluth Power Squadron members to reserve the dates 22-24 September, 1989.
These are the dates that the Duluth Squadron will host the D/10 Fall Conference, in part to
celebrate Duluth's 50 years of Safe Boating through Education. For any member who has

never attended a District meeting, | strongly encourage you to commit yourself to this one.
What a fantastic opportunity for you to meet other members within our District 10; Milwaukee,
Oshkosh, Fox Cities, Green Bay, Madison, Minnetonka, St. Paul, Sheboygan, Sturgeon Bay
and Menominee-Marinette. V/C Peter J. Chenery, N, will be here representing Chief
Commander William D. Seidon, N. The Fall Conference is the education meeting, and a
number of great seminars are being planned. Duluth Conference Co-chairs Richard Bibby
and Robert Stokes are going to need lots of help. When asked, please say yes, or better yet,
call them or myself and volunteer your time and skills. Don Hansen needs bartenders for the
Friday afternoon hospitality room; Diana Hansen is looking for gals to make hors d'oeuvres
and help set up the hospitality room. Saturday morning, Diana needs rolls, muffins, coffee
cakes for the ladies hospitality room; Gloria DeSmedt can use some help decorating the
VISTA STAR for the banquet; Dick Vitullo will need help with the SHIP'S STORE; The
Ryckmans and Naslunds have the big job of welcoming at the registration table;
photographers and A-V operators as well as individuals with vans or cars who are willing to
shuttle ladies to Fitgers for lunch and return, and other shuttling that may be needed. Call
Richard Bibby or Bob Stokes and volunteer now. Saturday evening banquet is aboard the
new VISTA STAR. My goal is to see the boat sold out, that's 200 people. | know it can be
done, but it will require your participation. The dinner is $25.00. This includes a delicious
prime rib dinner with potato, salads, vegetable, rolls and dessert, with unique entertainment,
music to dance by and a 3 hour cruise. What a deall The boat will return to the Excursion
dock at 2130, but we will have full use of it until 2300. What a way to end a busy and
educational 2 days, a relaxing dinner with entertainment aboard the STAR. Take off your tie,
kick off the dress shoes an put on your boating clothes and enjoy an evening with friends.
Mark your calendar now and plan to be there. You will not be sorry.

Conference and hotel registration forms are in this issue, fill out and mail them soon. Help
make the District 10 Fall Conference in Duluth the best ever by being there.

Candance Hengel, N Commander
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The summer is almost over now,
but the coming months will be active
ones for our Squadron.

DON'T MISS
Aug. 19th. Predicted Log
Sept. 2nd. Treasure Hunt
Sept. 3rd.-4th. Corn Roast

Sept. 22nd.-24th. Fall Conference

We had a very nice HOT clear sky
day for the 4th of July and 50th
anniversary celebration.24 squadron
boats, 2 trailers, and 3 guest boats
attended.

Winners for the decorated boats
were 1st. Gloria Jean I, 2nd Rocky II,
3rd, Get-A-Way. A thanks goes to the
Boynton's, and Grover's for judgeing.

The Fishing contest winners were,
1st  Jesica Johnson, 2nd Julie
Johnson. The above winners
received gift certificates donated by
Marine General, Barkers Island, and
Northwest Outlet.

The weather was perfect for the
Boat Parade with around 40 boats
participating, From the water it was
a very color-full and beautiful scene.

OWEN W. ERICKSON

Lt/C Arne Wuorinen, P

g

PIC WAYNE A. YOUNGREN



EDUCATIONAL NEWS

PIC GENE ROCK, N

The exam results are back, and we have a whole new group of Advanced Grades.

SEAMANSHIP

Greg R. Brisky, S Mary Ann Brisky, S Jeffery D. Dulinski, S
Joseph G. Economy, S Vivian L. Economy, S Marvin R. Heide, S
Gerald R. Geisert, S Sharon Geisert, S Arthur C. Haugen, Jr, S
Richard H. Hansen, S Jean M. Hecht, S Robert J. Hecht, Sr, S
Michael B. King, S Rodney A. Monson, S Ann Louise Neetenbeek, S
Eric J. Neetenbeek, S Clark J. Neetenbeek, S James H. Neetenbeek, S
June R. Neetenbeek, S Walter E. Plude, S Mel C. Whiteside, S

ADVANCED PILOT
James W. Balmer, AP William A. Carlson, AP Owen W. Erickson, AP
David B. Fitch, AP Rodger N. Maida, AP Heather Meehan, AP
James W. Naslund, AP Vernon P. Peterson, AP Gilbert T. Richey, AP
Mary M. Richey, AP James D. Robinson, Jr. AP Gloria J. Vitullo, AP
Richard J. Vitullo, AP Arne D. Wuorinen, AP

The results are also in for the Elective Course, with the following resuits.

MARINE ELECTRONICS
Frederick L. Crandall, .  John R. DeSmedt Joseph G. Economy
Gerald R. Geisert Thomas A. Holt Vernon P. Peterson
David W. Rauschenfels Gilbert T. Richey Mary M. Richey

Arne D. Wuorinen

We extend our CONGRATULATIONS to all of these members who have worked hard
at learning more about SAFE BOATING. We encourage all of them to use this new
knowledge during the summer boating activities. We hope to see them all enroll in the
next Advanced Grade or take another Elective Course offered this fall.

A reminder to all those members who took the March 1989 Skipper Saver class. Use
your summer boating time to work on the check list you must complete to obtain your
patch and certificate.

Any AP's interested in starting JN this fall, please contact Al Klopp at 525-1122 or
Gene Rock at 727-5901. We do plan on getting together this summer to become
familiar with the sextant.



SAFE BOATING WEEK
ACTIVITIES

The Duluth Power Squadron conducted
many activities during Safe Boating Week:

On Sunday June 4th, 16 Squadron
members boats were given the Courtesy
Marine Examination by members of the
Duluth Coast Guard Auxiliary at the
Squadron Dock. Leo Kennedy, Ken Price

and Carol Price along with other members of

the Auxiliary gave the examinations. The

following boats participated: Trivial Pursuit -

Eight Ball - Harcan - Flying Dutchman -

Compass Rose - Sugar and Spice - Skipper

Sam - Nancy Ann - Daystar - Tigress - Kay

Jay - Get-A-Way - C-Gull - Tipps Up - Trinket

- Island Time.

Our Safe Boating Week banner was hung
from a Superior Street crossing of the Sky

Walk. Thanks to Todd Johnson and his crew
for getting the necessary permits and putting

up the banner.
On Saturday June 10th, 300 packets of safe

boating information were put on the car wind-

shields at local launch ramps. Thanks to
Nancy Anderson, Dick Bibby, Dennis and
Mary Markon for their help in getting these
packets distributed.

Larry Anderson, S
Safety Officer

-

DESIGNER

324 Mitler Trunk Hwy. Duluth, MN 55811 729-6800

Buy from whom the architects consult... We are the area’s most experienced
signage experts with the zenith of quality by which others are judged.

INTERIOR-EXTERIOR SIGN SYSTEMS / LETTERS
ELECTRICAL / NEON / DISPLAYS / SCREEN PRINTING
LETTERING BY COMPUTER & BY HAND / FLAG POLES

SALES - INSTALLATION - MAINTENANCE

y

USCG AUX BOAT INSPECTION

EIGHT BALL PASSES INSPECTION

ED
ASE5SERvIcE

|d

ARROWHEAD EQUIPMENT
3112 TRUCK CENTER DR
DULUTH, Mi

628-2345

Youw Budget
For Tires or

Service Like
GOODYEAR

. Nobody Fits

SUPERIOR TIRE &AUTO
1418 BELKNAP ST.
SUPERIOR, Wi
392-7070




VOYAGE OF THE ENSIGN

Saturday, 17 June 1989, marked a historic day for the Duluth Power Squadron and
USPS. A special, 75th Anniversary USPS Ensign arrived a t Chamber's Grove,
Fondulac, Mn. The Ensign came in aboard the KWENDA, skippered by P/C Gene
Qualle and Carol Fox of the Minnetonka Power Squadron. Ceremonies in the park
consisted of a parade of the American Flag, the Canadian flag and the special 75th
Anniversary ENSIGN. P/C Gene Qualle presented the Ensign to Commander Candy
Hengel. A champagne toast was made to this historic occasion. Gloria DeSmedt and
her helpers had 2 tables festively decorated for the event with champagne, juice,
strawberries, coffee breads and coffee. Approximately 45 people attended this
ceremony. At 1200, the Voyage of the Ensign got underway, with seven boats
departing Fondulac, heading down the St. Louis River. The flotilla continued to grow,
with additional boats joining in along the entire route. The USCG Group Duluth joined
in at the Port Terminal. At 1500 all boats gathered and went out under the areial lift
bridge onto Lake Superior. The flotilla made it's way to the Squadron dock in Allouez
for food and a social time. New members Jim, June, Clark, Eric and Ann Neetenbeek
provided the hotdogs and barbecuing talents to feed us a delicious meal. DeDe
Kennedy had 2 crockpots of her special baked beans. To top it off, Jack Soetebier did
a fantastic job of creating and donating a ship's wheel cake to mark this occasion. Be
sure to take a close look at the pictures of this one.

Many thanks to all who helped plan and work, and to all those who got invioved.
Some 77 people signed the guest log. Diana Poleschuk and her husband John, from
the Lakehead Power Squadron in Thunder Bay, were also part of this event. 25 boats
were privileged to carry this special 75th Anniversary ENSIGN.

HARCAN tender EIGHT BALL KWENDA
HARCAN TAKE THREE GET-A-WAY
PEGGYC ROBINS NEST Il KING RICHARD
Di-VONNE ATLANTIS COMPASS ROSE
USCG GROUP DULUTH FLYING DUTCHMAN CONTAGIOUS
ISLAND TIME SUGAR N SPICE ROCKY
SYNAPSE SHERI-SUE BRITLIN

MY BRIDE THE COLONEL'S LADY

We had many, many photographers out that day. Anyone who would like to donate a
copy of there work, please send them to Cdr Hengel, Richard Bibby or Robert Stokes.
A Voyage of the Ensign scrapbook will be compiled and used as part of the Friday
night hospitality room for the Fall Conference.

Robert Byrne, Chairman
Gloria DeSmedt
Candance Hengel
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GOLD Answering Duluth’s
CROSS emergency 911

AMBULENCE o Advanced Life Support Ambulance
Service

e Mobile Intensive Care

e Patient Transfers Anywhere

722-0807

Over 17 years of professional patient care in Duluth.
———_Harvey Hengel, Owner-Director
TWIN PORTS
CONVALESCENT

Safe, reliable wheelchair transportation and
home oxygen rental.
727-3036

On call 24 hours a day/7 days a week.

F & | SALES, INC.

SPECIALI SPECIALI
MARINE, HALON 1301 AUTOMATIC,
KIDDE EXTINGUISHING SYSTEM,
USCG APPROVED
85 CUBIC FOOT ENGINE
COMPARTMENT............ $ 74.75
170 CUBIC FOOT ENGINE
COMPARTMENT ............... 94 .55
385 CUBIC FOOT ENGINE
COMPARTMENT.............. 134.15
INSTALL IT YOURSELF

1902 W. 18T STREET
DULUTH, MN 55806

(218) 727-0101

We Believein SAFER BOATING

value

(val'u) n. electricity
from Minnesota Power

mmmoota power

Patty Cake Shop

Captain Jack Scetebier invites you to stopinand try
some of his world famous Goodies. Pastries, Cakes,
Doughnuts, Breads and many more delicious items.

All baked by Duluth’s Master Baker

1434 East Superior St. - Duluth 728-4219

1-715-394-3935

BOBERT E¥RNE 1715-374-2354

MARINE SURVEYOR

Certified
Chapman School of Seamanship
Yacht & Small Craft Surveying

1724 Lackawanna Ave.
Superior, Wl 54880

SHOP AT ...

6th Ave.

220 N. 6th Ave. East
Duluth, Minnesota

Open 7:00 AM - Midnight
Monday thru Saturday
Open 8:00 AM - 9:00 PM on Sunday




PREDICTED LOG

HOW LONG WILL IT TAKE YOU TO RUN THIS COURSE? _ISMLE .
<:’\ :
N ]
JOIN US 8-19-89 AT THE SQUADRON DOCK .  Gl=E
|
1.5 MILE, |
MORE INFORMATION WILL BE SENT IN A UPCOMING FLYER. . J
L9 //.5 MILE
IE_YOU KNOW THE ANSWER. AND CAN FOLLOW A COMPASS, THEN YOU CAN RUN THE
PREDICTED LOG. OR IF YOU WANT TO GO FOR A BOAT RIDE AND KEEP TIME, PLEASE COME.

BRING SOMETHING TO GRILL AFTER THE RACE, THE SQUADRON WILL PROVIDE THE GRILLS
AND SALAD. '

THERE WILL BE A CLINIC 1HR BEFORE THE RACE FOR ANY QUESTION YOU MIGHT HAVE.
SOMETIME BEFORE NOW AND AUG. 19TH, FIND OUT YOUR BOATS SPEED AT VARIOUS RPM'S ,
TO DO THIS RUN A MEASURED MILE BOTH WAYS TO GET AN ACCURATE SPEED.

75th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION STARTS

COMMANDER CANDY HENGEL & CHAIRMAN BOB BYRNE



THANKS FOR THE PARTY, GLORIA |

DAVE & MISSY
SHUTTLE the ENSIGN OPENING CEREMONIES



DOCK CLEAN UP

May 20th, found us with a bluebird day for
the annual Dock Clean Up. 23 people
turned out on this splendid morning to give
the grounds a good grooming. We had
grass cutting crews, weed frimming crews,
raking crews, rock pickers, broken glass
pickers, sign installers, electrical, garbage
detail, hole fillers and one guy with a blower
to clean off the cement skirt!

Four Ship 6 scouts turned out, along with
Skipper Tom Dennis and Gloria and AL
Vreeland. The Scouts made a strong effort
to surprise us on Saturday, by going over to
the dock on Friday eve to pick up the
garbage, but rain and fog hampered, and
dampened their efforts. We sure do thank
them for the try, though. With the good crew
we had, the grounds were ship-shape in 2
hours. The Scouts had a special cake for us,
recognizing National's 75th and Duluth's
50th Anniversary. They also had made a
banner, in color, for the anniversaries. We
shall use that this fall for the District confer-
ence. A list of workers follows.

Dick Bibby Gloria DeSmedt
Harlan Eggert Bob Hecht
Jean Hecht Elizabeth Hecht
Marv Heide Candy Hengel
DeDe Kennedy Leo Kennedy
Sid Mason Tom Olson
Daryl Ann Rock Earl Rock

Gina Wuorinen Arne Wuorinen
Greg Wuorinen Brian Wuorinen
Ship 6 personnel;

Pam Vreeland Jody Vreeland
Charlie Munich Mike McNaughton
Gloria Vreeland AL Vreeland

Skipper Tom Dennis

q?»
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LAKEWALK

The Grand opening of Duluth's Lakewalk
was rained out on 21 June. The City did go
ahead with planned festivities on the 22nd,
despite the rain and fog. The Duluth Power
Squadron was to participate in a lighted boat
parade. The intentions were very good, and
attendance would have been if the weather
had co-operated. There were 5 boats that
ventured out that eve; The Easy Rider, Sheri-
Sue, Skipper Sam Il, Get-A-Way and the
Harcan. We paraded past a crowd on the
Lake walk then lined up in front of a huge
bonfire on shore and gave the people a
sound of our horns and spotlights.

| can only imagine their thoughs as they see
the lights and hear the sounds coming
through the thick blanket of fog. My thanks to
all those hearty [perhaps foolhardy better
describes us] member who were out that
evening.

44+ F T HF T AT E S EE S

| Am looking for a person [s] who would have
time to put together a commemorative
pamphlet on Duluth's 50 years, for use at the
Fall District 10 Conference. The information
is readily available, it just needs to be
extracted, layed out and printed. Please
give me a call if you have a desire to serve in
this manner, You do not need to be a full
active member, spouses help would be most
greatly appreciated for any of our conference

committees.
Contact Candy Hengel.



Largest stock of

Marine Supplies
in this area

also fishing tackle,

rods, reels,
and electronics

“{;mﬂe' n

Supggver‘?l

1501 London Road e Duluth
724-8833

. GENE RICE
> o cuT INSURANCE
AT

EAU CLAIRE, WISCONSIN 54702

Insuring Yachts 26’ & larger since 1966

eSailboats ePowerboats eHouseboats

Call Pat Brandner for a Quote
(800) 888-2146 or (715) 834-8440
FAX: (715) 834-8595
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NORTH BY NORTHEAST

E "A Superior Galleay®

727-8737

. A Unigue Collection of
MARITIME ART and PHOTOGRAPHS
S by Doris Sampson and Joe Zajac
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DWIGHT SWANSTROM COMPANY

31 N. 21st Ave. W, Duluth, MN 55806

%

Established 1889

GREG BRISKY

All Kinds of Insurance
For Peopie and Businesses

Life » Heaith  Business ® Auto ¢ Homeowners
BOATS, SPECIAL USPS RATES

Home 218-724-4916 Office 218-727-8324

CANVAS PHODUCTS

- Sales & Repair S

. Truck terps,
Grain & flot Beds

. Awnings,
Canves-Yinyl

. Pack Secks

. lea Fishing Tents

. Boot Covers

. Contractors Supplies

. Party Tent Rentals

. Uipper Repeir

. Truck Seats

PROCTOR CANVAS

“QQ 208 3rd Ave., Hwy. 2 Proctor 628-2316.

ro conocooocons oagaaeeccaee

PATRONIZE
OUR ADVERTISERS!

THEY ARE HELPING US
PROMOTE SAFE BOATING!

ERLING R. HANSEN

Your Locally Owned Contractor
for...

Commercial — New Construction
— Industrial —
General Remodeling and Repairs

722-0589

Duluth Tire & Oil Inc.
DAN BLOOM
SERVING HARBOR COVE & SPIRIT LAKE

2802 West Superior Street
Duluth, Minnesota 55806
(218) 722-5886

JOBBER
SPUR GAS & FUEL OIL




DON'T BE
LEFT IN
THE WAKE!

FALL MEETING IN DULUTH
SEPTEMBER 22, 23,24, 1989

The Duluth Power Squadron invites you to attend the Annual District 10 Fall Conference. This conference will commemorate not only the
75th anniversary of USPS nationally but the 50th year of the Duluth Power Squadron. The conference will be held at the Holiday Inn in
downtown Duluth with its access to skywalks, shopping, restaurants, galleries, and museums. Special arrangements can be made for sclf
contained R/V parking near the hotel. Highlight of the conference will be the Dinner Cruise aboard the 91 foot Vista Star and a tour of th
Duluth harbor and Western end of Lake Superior. The Vista Star is a modern fully enclosed dinner cruise boat, with lots of room for our
prime rib dinner followed by dancing. The Duluth harbor is one of the busiest in the nation with its giant ore docks, grain clevators and coa
transhipment facilitics, so there will be plenty of activity. Minnesota's Northshore should be in peak colors in late September and offer thos
atiending an even greater visual treat. There will be the usual alternative activites and hospitality gatherings that make these conferences a
great place to meet other squadron members and get to know one another or renew old acquaintances.

Social functions aside, the purpose of these conferences is to ensure the good health and prosperity of our individual squadrons and the
District organization. Each committee and department will meet to share ideas and educational meetings will provide an opportunity to ¢x-
change methods for improving our teaching skills, promotion of safe boating, and ways to increase membership rosters. Join us in Duluth!

For additional information call (218) 525-1069 or (218) 879-6850

For Instant Rescrvations: Call (218) 722-1202 - Minnesota Toll Free (800) 232-0070

District 10 United States Power Squadron Convention Holiday Inn Duluth  September 22, 23, 24, 1989

Name Arrival Date

Address Departure Date

City State Zip Please indicate the No. of Rooms
Phone — Single @ $64.50 Plus 11% tax

Double @ $68.50 Plus 11% tax(S85 per additional adult)

smoking nonsmoking Poolside $10 extra, based on availability
Mail to:
Reservations must be guaranteed on a major credit card for a first night's deposit. Holiday Inn Duluth
Card Number Expiration Dat¢ ——— 207 West Superior Street

circlc one: American Express Visa Master Card Diners Club Discover Duluth, Mn 55802



NORTHWEST
OFFICE SUPPLY

& COMPUTER SUPPLY CENTER

Office Supplies ¢ Business Products
Office & Computer Furniture
Interior Design Service

Open Monday thru Friday 8 am. to 430 p.m.

ORDER BY PHONE ¢ CHARGE IT  FREE DELIVERY

at both convenient locations:

Fast, Quality Service
Speciality Welding
PROP SHOP

SKEG REPAIR BOAT PROPELLER REPAIR & SALES
ALUMINUM, BRASS, STAINLESS

3633 MILLER TRUNK HWY.
DULUTH, MINNESOTA 55811

ERIC (RICK) HOGLUND
(218) 729-8304

202 East Superior St. 1201 Cloguet Ave.
Duluth, MN 55802 Cloguet, MN 55720
727-7295 879-8648
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Shipwrecks of Lake Superior

Now in its second printing. Edited by Jim Marshall, the
powerful stories of the most famous shipwrecks preserved
within the inland sea. From the publishers of Lake Superior
Magazine, this exciting book is fully illustrated with color
and black-and-white photography. It includes museums,
reference listings, an index and maps. 100 pages, softcover.

Shipwrecks of Lake Superior [1202] $18 95

IAKE
SUPERIOR

M A G A Z T N E 1y

800-635-0544
Duluth area use 218-722-5002
MasterCard, Visa accepted

BOATUWNERS
Don’t Get
Soaked . . .

GCompare with
Alistate

The Protection You Need . . .

® for your boat, motor, and equipment including life
preservers, marine radios, oars, etc

Plus Our
Discounts

® Boating Education

® Protective Device

® Experienced Boaters
® Diesel Engines

~
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I've just opened
a new Allstate
office

near you.

It
a G"gec‘i)p

i

FRANK MARSHALL
&
DEB MARSHALL

102 E. Central
Entrance
(Next to McDonald's)

722-2444

Call me for all your
insurance needs.

Alistater

Allstate Insurance Company




Pictured here are P/C Albert Ryckman and
his wife Jane. Our newer members should
get to know this SUPER couple. Captain Al
is a life member of the Duluth Squadron and
his lovely First Mate has been at his side as
a boating enthusiast for countless years.
These special people have once again
accepted the responsibility for the
registration duty at the District 10 Fall
Conference which will be held here in
Duluth 22-24 September. Our Marine
historical sources indicate Jane is very
qualified for this committee co-chairman
position which will involve entering the
participants from the eleven District
Squadrons, including our own. In her
working days Jane served the old and
famous Board of Trade, Inc. firm, rising
through the ranks to office manager of this
unique Corporation which was involved with
the supervision of the weighing of grain on
the Duluth waterfront, and related record
keeping and as a source of grain trading
information. Her career covered some 31
years, ending with the demise of the Board
of Trade when it offically closed its doors
back on 31 December 1978, ending nearly a
century of dealings in the grain business.
Weighing of grain is now supervised by state
officials and over seen by the Federal Grain
inspection Service. Jane can relate many
interesting stories about the "pit*, a
cavernous room that was on the eight fioor of
the existing Board of Trade building, when it
echoed with the commotion of grain dealers
buying and selling from the long tables on
the pit floor.

Many of our members have continued to
reflect interest in the ever changing levels of
Lake Superior. Fluctuations in Great Lakes

NOTES AND QUOTES
FROM DICK BIBBY

water levels have occurred continually since
the Great Lakes were formed some five to six
thousand years ago with the retreat of the
last glacier. There are yearly fluctuations
which on the average account for changes of
about 12 to 18 inches with lows normally
occurring in January or February and highs
in June through September. There are also
long-term fluctuations in lake levels on the
order of five to six feet from record lows to
record highs. Since modern lake level
measurements began in 1860, the Great
Lakes have experinced periods of high and
low water levels. However we are warned
that such a short period of record [from a
hydrologic/geologic standpoint] makes



prediction of Great Lakes water levels
extremely difficuit. In any event the
Department of the Army, Detroit District
Corps of Engineers latest "Water Levels and
Depths" report of 5 July indicates that the
Lake Superior level as of this date was
+[plus] 11" inches. Their projected level for
the next report on 20 July indicates it will
stay at the present level of plus 11" inches.
Perhaps this figure will be more meaningful
to most members if a comparison is made
with past years for the same date of 5 July.

1975 + 16" 1982 + 06"
1976 + 15" 1983 +13"
1977 00" [low] 1984 + 15"
1978 + 08" 1985 +18"
1979 +17" 1986 + 21" [high]
1980 + 07" 1987 + 08"
1981 + 09" 1988 + 01"

The period of record average level for 5 July
is + 11" so it is indicated that the above 5
July level for this year is right on the

average. The height of Lake Superior above
Sea Level, or Low Water Datum, is 600 feet,
thus our existing level adds up to 600" 11"

Commander Hengel and this reporter
attended the Harbors of Refuge Study Public
Information meeting recently held at the
attractive Superior Shores Lodge located
just East of Two Harbors. This first of several
hearings was held on the evening of
Tuesday 11 July and was well attended, and
in fact was conducted by our own Dick
Bakke who served as coordinator for the
involved North Shore Management Board of
which he is Vice Chairman. This
Management Board and their Committees,
which have reportedly formed a partnership
with the area's D.N.R., are citizens who live

and work on the North Shore of Lake
Superior. They believe that a cooperative
planning process will place the future of their
communities on a solid foundation and keep
control of the North Shore at a local level. A
$100,000 dollar State grant has been
awarded to the group which will pay for the
study, now expected to take a year to
complete. Two additional meetings are
scheduled to be held at Silver Bay and
Grand Marais later in the week which will
hopefully gain further opinion and in-put for
the study.

The Board made their presentation for six
harbors of refuge, namely in the areas of
Knife River, Two Harbors, Silver Bay,
Taconite Harbor, Grand Marais and Grand
Portage. However, at this early stage of the
study, they reflected no preconceived
notions of how many harbors will be built or
where they might be built.

Those in attendance unanimously agreed
that because of the iake's rocky North Shore
and its unpredictable weather there is a dire
need for more safe harbors between Duluth
and Grand Portage. Too, it was generally
agreed that some of these harbors should be
major full service ports along with the
additionally planned lesser refuge [escape]
areas. As in the past there was a special
plea expressed for improvement of the
existing facilities at Grand Marais which are
presently considered very inadequate
reference the availability of fuel and dockage
space.

Those in attendance were well represented
by various concerned fishing groups which
were in agreement that the existing North
Shore coastline harbor set-up is quite
abviously lacking in shelter areas in the
event of adverse conditions. Other
expressed opinions reminded that not all
boaters are fishermen and that "all" boat



operators must accept some responsibility
for the proper and safe operations of his own
vessel. This reference using common sense
about weather and the employment of some
basic knowledge of seamanship, and the
need to have aboard some of the elementary
tools of navigation such as a compass and
marine radio.

This writer encourages and congratulates
this effort by the North Shore Management
Board and sincerely trust their efforts will
eventually become reality and prove to be
beneficial for "all* boaters. However, in all
fairness to our membership this column must
remind that these proposals are now in the
very early stages of planning only, with the
completion of the Board's recommendation
expected to take at least one more year.
Then, the plan as presented, must gain the
approval in many quarters and the expected
sizable expenditure of money involved will
have to be made available for the plan from
state, Federal and private financing. As
some of us know there have been numerous
Refuge Harbor projects previously studied
along the North Shore, the most extensive
effort completed earlier by the Corps of
Engineers. However Federal; funding
sources were depleted before their plans for
the North Shore harbors could be fully
implemented. Other plans have been
attempted as isolated efforts, without being
viewed in a system wide context and without
the support of a coardinated, shore-wide
constituency. Dick Bakke's Board now
believe that the public process of conducting
the study will assure full representation of all
interests in the final plan resulting from the

study.

Although the Management Board plan to
avoid controversy by the solicitation of in-put,
it is reasonable to assume there could be
further delay involved with the completion of
the finalized plan.

Our Squadron members are encouraged to
offer suggestions and opinions that would
help with the overall planning for this project.
Information about the study will continue to
be provided in local newspapers and in the
North Shore Management Newsletter. |f
members would like to be included on the
mail list they are urged to please contact the
North Shore Management staff, asking for
either Mike Hambock or Cheryl Erickson at
218-722-5545, or write to 330 Canal Park
Drive, Duluth, Minnesota 55802.

For those who might have missed it we will
call special attention to the recent death
notice of our colorful old friend who served
us for so many years at the port of
Cornucopia, Wisconsin. Most of us knew
him and loved him for the traditional role he
played in this quiet little harbor on the South
shore. We will greatly miss his famous
weather predictions, his outrageous fishing
yarns, and his ever present too large gull
feather stuck in his salty old hat. This writer
feels a special sadness as | know many
others do as well, that our old friend Emory
Jones is gone.

e

CAPTAIN JACK AT WORK




FOR SALE

'1940" 41 foot custom built classic cruiser,

"HALCYON?", hull 1 1/8" planked Cyprus',

win engines, mahogany double cabins, 1901 MINNESOTA AVENUE
enclosed bridge. Vessel is documented, PARK POINT, MN 55802

Can be seen hauled out, at Barkers Island 727-7635

Marina. For added details, call owner 8AM TO 8PM 8 DAYS A WEEK
mornings only at 624-3331in Duluth, or Dell GIFT CERTIFICATES FOR ALL OCCASIONS

Forsyth mornings at 525-2860.

Trailer adjustable from 28’ to 36". Has been T e mem—— ———T—————— )
used to haul the cruiser Sugar N Spice. HOMECARE_OXYCEN SERVICE NG

HOME & PORTABLE OXYGEN SYSTEMS
RESPIRATORY THERAPY EQUIPMENT

Contact Bob Byrne at 715-394-3935

24 Hour Service

+++++++++ 4+ 4 Medicare - Medicade
[nsurance Claims Processed For You
NOTICE! it
° Locally Owned
. k 839 Claymore Street - Duluth Y.
Effective 5 August 1989, the lock

combinations at the squadron dock will be
changed. This IS NOT to be broadcast over
MARINE RADIOI! Please cut out this notice
with the change and post it aboard your
vessel for quick reference.

989

+++++++++++++++ 4+

LADIES LUNCHEON

During the Fall Conference a Ladies
luncheon is going to be held at Augustinos.
Your help is needed in providing prizes for
the drawings. If you would like to work on
this project please contact; Nancy Anderson
at 729-7491 or Mavis Eggert at 722-0049.

Let Us Know When You
Change Your Address!




DULUTH POWER SQUADRON
4805 TIOGA STREET

DULUTH., MN 55804

NEXT CHANNEL CHATTER

FRATERNAL DEADLINE SEPT 11, 1989

BOATING CLUB

UNITED STATES POWER SQUADRONS

OFFICERS 1989-1990

COMMANDER CANDANCE L. HENGEL, N 724-2223
EX.OFFICER HARLAN A. EGGERT, AP 722-0049
SEO P/C EUGENE L. ROCK, N 727-1687
ASST. E/O STEVEN JOHNSEN, AP 525-5148
ADMIN.OFFICER ARNE WUORINEN, AP 879-1897
SECRETARY RITA V. JOHNSEN, AP 525-5148
TREASURER GLORIA J. VITULLO, AP 525-4138
EX.COMMITTEE GLORIA DE SMEDT, P 624-5909
THOMAS A . HOLT, S 729-6072
DENNIS MARKON, S 389-6413
ADMISSIONS WALTER E. PLUDE, S 7242156
DOCKMASTER SIDNEY R. MASON, P 724-6848
COOP CHARTING D/LT ROBERT J. BYRNE, N 394-3935
SAFETY LARRY J. ANDERSON, S 729-7491
CHANNEL CHATTER STAFF
EDITOR D/LT DAVID C. CARLSON, N 525-1438
ASST. EDITOR LARRY J. ANDERSON, S 729-7491
ADVERTISING WAYNE D. CARLSON, P 722-9733




